BANKRUPTCY “"DATE
November 15, 2022

If someone else would like to receive these “"dates, please send
an e-mail to Shan_Stroup@sdb.uscourts.gov.

Mini Discussion Sessions

Thank you to everyone who participated in our mini discussion
sessions the past few weeks in Sioux Falls, Aberdeen, and Rapid
City concerning noticing to creditors and the new federal and
local bankruptcy rules taking effect this year. We had good
turnouts in all three locations and hope everyone learned a bit.

Incoming Bankruptcy Judge Seeks Law Clerk(s)

Incoming Bankruptcy Judge Laura L. Kulm Ask is seeking a full-
time term law clerk (or two) to start with her on January 17,
2023. Qualified applicants are encouraged to apply.

Notice of Position Vacancy

E-Notice Without Filing a Notice of Appearance

If you wish to receive electronic notice in a bankruptcy case or an
adversary proceeding, but don't want to file a notice of
appearance, you may do so but it'll cost you. In CM/ECF, go to
"Utilities," then "Maintain Your ECF Account," then "Email
information...," then check the "Send notices in these additional
cases" box and type in the case number of any bankruptcy case


https://www.sdd.uscourts.gov/sites/sdd/files/22-01%20SDB%20Term%20Law%20Clerk.pdf

or adversary proceeding. You won't get the "one free look" given
to a filer of a notice of appearance, but will be charged the
standard PACER rate to view documents and pleadings in these
additional cases.

Link

Previous Bankruptcy “dates

As always, should you have questions regarding this “"date or
anything else concerning your dealings with the Court or the
Clerk's office, please let us know.


https://www.sdb.uscourts.gov/news

